In Tambov Region on eve of Victory Day employees of Investigative Committee congratulate veterans of Great Patriotic War



On the eve of the Victory Day employees of the Tambov Region Investigations Directorate of the Russia's Investigative Committee met with veterans of investigation who fought in the Great Patriotic War.

The Investigations Directorate made special sets of treats for the people for whom the Victory Day was the main event in their life. The veterans were glad to get presents and congratulations, and to share their memories.

In the end of the meeting they wished the younger generation to keep optimism, health and faith in better. The veterans thanked the employees of the Investigations Directorate and personally to head of the Directorate Alexander Alexandrovich Tiskovsky for support and care.

